THIRD SECTOR COST OF LIVING MEETING

	Date:
	WEDNESDAY 11 JANUARY 2023

	Time:
	10:00AM

	Place:
	TEAMS and IN PERSON MEETING

	Attending:
	ALAN CUNNINGHAM, ALAN MCCLOSKEY, ALEXANDER HENDRY, DAVID MCDONALD, HELEN DAVIS, JOANNE BROWN , JOHN MCCLAY, KAREN NAILEN,, LAURA KEARNEY , ROBYN OSWALD, TRACY KERR AND TRACY MURDOCH 

	Apologies:
	Alan Davison 		               Bridge Community Project
Alison Wright			Carers of West Lothian
Jane Dreary			Polbeth Hub
Raymond Branton		Playworks 
Ann Pike			Carers of West Lothian
Maria Thorp			Frist Step
Lesley Mount			Signpost
Silence Chihuri                                FJSS Group 
Lorraine Jarvie                                Mood Project
Alex Fleming                                   Spark
Ann Edwards                                   Foodtrain

	
	



Alan McCloskey welcomed everyone to today’s meeting. All attendees took a moment to introduce themselves and their organisation.

Alan Cunningham		The Larder
Alexander Hendry		Venture Trust	
Alan McCloskey			VSGWL (Chair) 
David McDonald		Whitburn CDT
Helen Davis			Youth Action Project 
Joanne Brown			Generation Arts
John McLay			Credit Union 
Karen Nailen			Citizens Advice Bureau 
Laura Kearney			West Lothian 50+ Network
Robyn Oswald			Citizens Advice Bureau (minutes)
Tracy Kerr			VSG
Tracy Murdoch			Kidzeco 

Alan McCloskey reported that at a recent meeting it was suggested that the sector set up a working group for COL specifically for the third sector.   Alan is on the Community Planning Partnership short life working COL group but there will be great benefits to having a third sector working group to feed into other discussions/strategic direction. 

SCBO Hub
SCBO set up their own online hub with lots of resources available, along with help and support through the SCBO third sector cost of living tracker – Alan suggests that everyone to have a look. They are always looking for case studies if anyone would like to get involved with that. 

Community Planning Partner Short Life Working Group
In West Lothian, around October 2022, within the community planning partnership structure, Kirsteen Sullivan established a community planning partner short life working group on the cost of living – they’ve met 3 times so far, Alison, Carers of West Lothian attended one of those meetings on behalf of this group and Karen was consulted for one meeting. The community planning partners are meeting today, and Alan will be attending the meeting to give an update on the third sector and what this group are doing.

Alan will also raise the question of why they have called themselves the short life working group, and if they will be coming to an end soon, or if that is just the name of the group.

Community Planning Partner Short Life Working Sub Group – Warm Spaces/Hubs
The community planning partners have established a sub group who are focusing on warm spaces/hubs – this sub group is chaired by Ralph Bell. There is some information on West Lothian Council’s website regarding the warm spaces/hubs available. There are a lot of church groups have also got involved in this group as well.

West Lothian Council’s Policy Development Group
In November, Alan McCloskey submitted papers to West Lothian Council’s economy community empowerment and wealth building policy development group – one document was an annual report, which captured case studies and what was happening within the sector – the other document was a paper articulating the potential uncertainties the sector could be facing. Cost of living was referenced within this report. Alan stated that it is important that West Lothian Council understand the challenges the sector could be facing.  It’s the sector that supports the people of West Lothian – the COVID pandemic was a good example of the sector and the community coming together. The community is in a bigger crisis now with the cost of living, and there are opportunities for this group to have a voice.

Karen agreed with Alan that there was a great example during Covid when the third sector really came together to provide some fantastic support within the communities. But because of how organisations were working during this time, it was difficult to share that information – organisations are now in a better position to start sharing information. 

Karen stated that there are a couple of things that are important at the moment;

1. it’s about the support that’s available for clients and sharing that information so everyone is aware. Kidzeco for example, are very reactive in terms of the support they provide, and are always looking into new ways to provide support for the community (as do others). 

The Bureau works very closely with Kidzeco, so they are aware of the services they provide, but for those who don’t work closely with them, they might not know about the services being provided. 

2. The other aspect is that the cost of living is having an impact of various organisations. What can we do to better support each other? And what are we doing to support our staff? As everyone will be affected by the cost of living crisis, there should be better conversations and information sharing in relation to this.

Potential Hub of Information
It would be beneficial to have a hub of information that organisations can access – particularly for the third sector.

Joanne adds that VSG is in a great position to provide that kind of hub for our voices, and would like to support anything the gateway was going to do to advocate for proper resources.

Alan M suggested sharing information on the VSG website – mention that there is a third sector cost of living forum and attach copies of the notes from meetings, along with membership. 

Alan also suggested everyone pass their name and a paragraph on what your organisation can do for the community and pass to Tracy – who will then collate the information into a spreadsheet.

Joanne mentioned that the Generation Arts group tried a few times to get something in the Bulletin but the Council said it was for Council services only, and that is a problem. It could be a good move for the third sector to get a presence in the bulletin.

Karen also mentioned that Citizens Advice used the Bulletin a few years ago and it was difficult to get them to agree to it. 

Not all clients are digital, so the group needs to consider this in terms of the communication strategy, and how we are going to do that.

John stated that credit union considered the bulletin pre covid and the council quoted £300 for a quarter page. 

In terms of publication, the council have produced a help with costs booklet and have made some prints available. But there is always the challenge of printing stuff as it could, potentially, become immediately out of date. There is a QR code on the booklet and that contains any changes to the information within the booklet. There will be a discussion to try get the council to produce more copied of this booklet.

Language Used
Helen raised an issue with the language that was used in the letter that came out to the voluntary sector regarding extra funding – there was an extension of funding for 3 months, but stated that it was to be used within 3 months, and indicated the money had to be used up if organisations wanted more.   A few members agreed, Alan will raise this. 


Practical Things to Support Staff and Volunteer Teams
Karen mentioned that, as part of the CAB network, there was an exercise done where a 5-question survey was sent out to ask what everyone has done to support staff – the results were then collated and circulated out. 

Karen suggested that the group do this instead of having a full discussion today. The results can be collated and circulated round. 

All agreed and Robyn and Karen will action. 

Tickets 
Alan stated that, exclusively for this forum, the regal in Bathgate have free tickets for a Scottish/Canadian reggae band that will be playing this month if anyone is interested. Alan will circulate the information around the group.

Funding 
Alan mentioned that he is part of the rural community lead local development cost of living discussions. At the recent meeting they stated there was an underspend in the funds and they have indicated they wish the Gateway to make circa £20,000 to make available for this Forum to utilise. Alan will be issuing out an email to the group with more information as soon as he has more details.

Frequency of Meeting
It was agreed that the meetings would be every month to begin with, but the group can have a discussion to change the frequency of the meetings later on.

Alan, Karen and Robyn to discuss dates for February and March.
Dates agreed

Mon 27 Feb 10am Gateway office and online
Click here to join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 335 513 494 328 
Passcode: w9GuG2 

Wed 29 March 2pm Gateway Office and online
Click here to join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 384 737 777 177 
Passcode: 74iFDt 

	ACTIONS

	issue out an email regarding the free tickets from the regal in Bathgate
	Alan McCloskey 
	

	issue out an email regarding the additional £20k funding
	Alan McCloskey
	

	collate groups names and what their organisations can do and put into a spreadsheet
	Tracy Kerr
	

	look into getting information into the west Lothian bulletin
	Alan McCloskey
	

	Survey to be issued out to the group
	Karen Nailen
	

	Collate the survey results and issue out
	Robyn Oswald
	





